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Holy Shepherd Lutheran Church
August 4, 2019

www.holyshepherd.org
Office Hours 8:30 am - 2:00 pm

Monday - Thursday
Phone 925-254-3422

REJOICE IN
YOUR FAITH

GET INVOLVED!

Sunday, August 4
9:30 am Congregational Worship
10:30 am Coffee Fellowship (in CFM) hosted by 
Joy Chow
11:00 am KCCL Bible Study
12:15 pm KCCL Worship

Monday, August 5
10:30 am AA Meeting CFM
11:00 am LARC

Tuesday, August 6
11:00 am LARC 
11:00 am Caregiver Coffee
Wednesday, August 7
11:00 am LARC

Thursday, August 8
11:00 am LARC

Friday, August 9
9:00 am VBS
11:00 am LARC

Saturday, August 10

Sunday, August 11
9:30 am Congregational Worship
10:30 am Coffee Fellowship (in CFM) hosted by 
Otto and Yvonne Tschudi
11:00 am KCCL Bible Study
12 noon Bible & Lunch Bunch at China Moon 
for lunch and fellowship

  12:15 pm KCCL Worship

August 11 - The Bible and Lunch Bunch, a co-
ed group, will meet at China Moon at 12:00 
noon for lunch and fellowship.  Guests and 
visitors are welcome. This is a co-ed group.  
If you would like to attend, please contact 
Janine Crowe by 8/9 so she can make 
accurate reservations. Thanks.  

August 14 - First Day of Preschool for M/W/F 
kids

August 15 - First Day of Preschool for T/Th 
kids

August 28 - Wednesday, Loaves & Fishes, 
Pittsburg

September 12 - 7:00 p.m. Shepherd’s Bells

August 8  Russ Roloff
August 9 Diane Olson
August 10 Jim Bunker
August 11 Deborah Sedberry

HEALING

Kathy Williams Marilyn Norleen
Will Tissue Dinah Washington
Gloria Enstrom Kramer Collins
Marilynn Lyndahl Susie Morgenstern
Laura Zellmer Mallory Weiss
Harry Howe Zachary Henry
Cecily Bartsch Kathy McCarty Schwab
Donna Benseler Mary Caburi

WELLNESS

Rolf Benseler  Ann Brohm
Carol Kramer  Henry Kramer
DeLane Riveness  
PEACE / COMFORT

Kitti Colucci  Dottie Russell
Grace Adams  
MILITARY

Keep our armed forces safe and give them 
courage, hope and strength.
Brian Henson Megan Howard

 Peter & Melanie Kler

GRIEF

Keep the Young Family in your prayers as they 
go through the loss of their grandfather.

Editor:  Linda Hudak, lkhudak@holyshepherd.org

Altar flowers this morning 
have been given by Andy 
Chen.



The weekly news inserts are available on the 
church’s website every week - go to 
www.holyshepherd.org and click on Weekly News.

In September, the 
Women's Bible Study 
Group will begin the Joy 
of Living study on the 
Highlights of the Old 
Testament, Wisdom and 
Prophecy.  Perhaps you 

are interested in the story of Job, the Psalms of 
David and the wisdom of Solomon or you want to 
know more about the Old Testament prophets, like 
Isaiah, Jeremiah, Daniel, Jonah, Micah and 
Malachi, to name a few. If so, this class is for you. 
Please join us on Thursday, 9/19/19, at 9:00 a.m., 
in the Center for Ministry.  Thereafter, we will 
meet on the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month 
through May with December off.

If you would like to enroll in the class and 
purchase a lesson book, please contact Janine 
Crowe or Lisa Verley by 8/18/19.  We will be 
ordering lesson books that week.  If you are 
ordering a book, please write a check to HSLC for 
$29 with "WBS lesson book" on the memo line.  
You may give your check to Janine or Lisa or 
place it in the offering plate.  If you have any 
questions, please contact Janine.  Bookmarks with 
the class schedule are available in the lobby of the 
CFM.  

Bible and Lunch Bunch - Study of Ruth

On Sunday, 9/15, and Sunday, 10/13, the Bible and 
Lunch Bunch will be studying the book of Ruth.  
Our textbook is the Bible.  If you would like to learn 
more about Naomi, Ruth and Boaz and their 
connection to Jesus, please join us for this two part 
study of the book of Ruth.  The scripture reading in 
church on Sunday, October 13, is from the book of 
Ruth.  Our Bible study will complement the 
narrative Lectionary.  On our meeting dates, we will 
meet at 12:00 noon, in the CFM Library.  Please 
bring your own lunch.  Bookmarks with the fall 
schedule are available in the lobby of the CFM.  If 
you have questions, please contact Janine Crowe.  
Thanks.  

Bible and Lunch Bunch - Study of John

On Sunday, 11/17, the Bible and Lunch Bunch will 
begin the study of the Gospel of John, Part 1.  Our 
textbook is the Bible.  If you would like to read 
through the book of John with us, please join us. We 
will meet one or two Sundays a month through June 
2020, at 12:00 noon, in the CFM Library.  Please 
bring your own lunch.  Bookmarks with the fall 
schedule are available in the lobby of the CFM. If 
you have questions, please contact Janine Crowe.  
Thanks.  

Please Note:  This is a co-ed group. All are 
welcome!

VBS 2019

GOOD TIME HAD BY ALL!

THANKS TO EVERYONE.

SCHOOL YEAR 2019 - 2020

First day of school for M/W/F kids is 
Wednesday, August 14.

First day of school for T/Th kids is August 
15.

There is room in both classes for new 
students.

There will be no extended day the week 
of Wednesday, August 14 - Friday, 
August 16.

Extended day begins August 19.

You can get registration forms from Miss 
Susie or if she isn’t available there will be 
some in the church office.

Mr. Schmitt,

Thank you and Holy Shepherd Lutheran Church 
for the 3 boxes of letters to Soldiers, trail mix, 
granola bars and the health concerns to go with 
them - tooth brushes and paste! Actually, those 
last items were much appreciated. But all of it 
was.

I handed out as many cards from the kids as peo-
ple would take, so, I do hope they will send them 
to the address on the notes.

Things are just crazy here. Plans change and we 
just go with the flow.

If you would all pray for Soldiers’ and civilian 
families that are at home without us. It is tough on 
most, but I’m sure prayer will help.

Thank you again for your thoughtfulness and tak-
ing the time and resources to make us feel remem-
bered.

Take care and God Bless

Bill, LTC, US Army

Please look into the fall Bible studies with 

the Women’s Bible Study group and/or 

with the Bible & Lunch Bunch. If you are 

interested, please sign up on the enroll-

ment sheets in the lobby of CFM. Thanks.


